 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
NOVEMBER 19, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, November 19, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller and Treasurer Krystal Alberts were also in attendance. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the November 4, 2024 meeting. April Lyons moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Shannon Meier, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek distributed copies of the zoning map and explained everything with no color is residential, orange is multi family dwellings, blue is business, and red is tax exempt.  The Zoning Commission is close to having the map completed and, it’s possible at the meeting tomorrow night it will be approved. If the board is agreeable with the changes, Charles Wright will print a large copy of the map. Derek also reported he has a digital copy if anyone would like a copy, he would email it upon request. 

· Derek will be working on the alley affecting Papineau’s, Bohlman’s and Padgett’s properties December 2nd and 3rd. He’ll rent a mini excavator @$300 per day and with Adam Weber’s township truck, the job will be done in one day.
· The reader for the new software (Locis) came in and is very nice and easy. From downloading the information to the reader to uploading the information back to Locis only takes minutes to do the whole town. There are only 11 meters he has to manually read. Derek is very impressed with the efficiency of the new software and offered to do a demonstration if anyone is interested.
· The string lights and garland are up and will be turned on after Thanksgiving. Derek reported the string lights are really bad (he got shocked today) and we need to buy new ones for next year. 

· The price for the LED lights for the park bathrooms is $10.50 per bulb and we need 80. Derek thinks he can take the ballast out and put two of the four bulbs in the fixture, and it would work.   After discussion, Shannon Meier moved to buy fixtures and bulbs to replace the lights in the park bathrooms and Krystal’s office, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed. Derek reported he would try to have Krystal’s office done by the next meeting so the board can see if two bulbs in a fixture would be enough.
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for July 2024. Krystal reported the computer doesn’t show how much money is in the checking account but her figures and the bank’s figures match 100%.  When Locis programmers corrected one issue, the change caused another problem elsewhere. Krystal reported all the money is deposited and bills are paid, but the reporting is where the problems are. They are working diligently to get all the bugs out, it’s just taking time. Krystal also reported on problems with payroll taxes and the village credit card Locis is working on. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.  April Lyons moved to present the July bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed. Finance Chairman reported expenditures of $31,122.95 in the General Fund and expenditures of $13,670.48 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds were $44,793.43. Mike Cotter moved to pay July bills in the usual manner, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed. 
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:
· President Heideman distributed the Police Contract between Clifton and Ashkum for members to review.  After review and discussion, Mike Cotter moved to approve the contract and pay the attached invoice, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.
· A franchise check in the amount of $1,826.64 was received from Comcast.

· President Heideman asked if the board would install a culvert through the T intersection on West Main Street. Jon Meents inquired if the village would consider it so if someone ran through the intersection, they would go into the field. It would extend the existing culvert 40’ – 50’. The estimated cost would be $4,000. 
OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported on the following:
· Zoning Officer Derek Miller and President Heideman spent several hours at the Watseka Courthouse regarding the ongoing court case with a delinquent water account and property in violation of a village ordinance. Village Attorney Brian Hiatt asked President Heideman if he could talk to the violator and was given permission.  Mr. Hiatt advised President Heideman if we were willing, we would give the violator until March 15, 2025 to repair the roof and siding on the house. The violator’s daughter asked if they could have until April 1, 2025, which was approved. President Heideman advised the attorney things have to be done before the February 14th - 15th status hearing, which includes the overgrown weeds, vegetation, building needs to be sealed so animals can’t get in, water service needs to be restored and the delinquent water account needs to be paid.
· The property on Third Street was discussed. Derek was advised to talk to the son of the owner the lawn needs to be mowed, and if they don’t mow it, the village will and bill them $75.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth had no report.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report, but expressed her appreciation to Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller for fixing the light outside her house.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported the newly formed committee to research requirements for installing a sewer system will be meeting with Jim Clarage Thursday. Shannon asked what our priorities are and the following are some of the issues to be addressed:  Is Mr. Clarage a structural engineer and can he legally condemn a building, continue with demolition of properties, a house on Fourth Street where work is being done but the structure issue wasn’t addressed. Shannon reported Mr. Clarage usually works with attorneys and President Heideman reported he would contact Village Attorney Brian Hiatt to expect a call from Mr. Clarage. 
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.  

Clerk Donna Schmitz reported at the last election and we had 73% turnout with 449 people voting. There were approximately 25 first time voters and several people who wanted to register that night but were advised they had to go to Watseka to register. At the presidential election four years ago, 450 people voted. Clerk Schmitz also reported the last day to turn in petitions for the April 1, 2025 Consolidated Election was Monday, November 18th and due to everyone turning their petitions in Friday, November 15th at 8:00 a.m., a lottery drawing for position on the ballot must be held. At the recommendation of those affected, the lottery will be held after the meeting. 
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported she received a call from Jerry Holohan thanking the village for the generous donation to the Fox Development Center. 
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 p.m., seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, December 2, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
